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The regular meeting of the Palmyra R-1 Board of Education was held Tuesday, November 14, at 7:30
p.m., in the office of the Board of Education at 1703 South Main, Palmyra, Missouri.

The building principals gave their monthly building reports.
Brian Wosman reported to the board on athletics.
In old business, the board updated MSBA board policies as presented.

In new business, the board approved OPAA as the district food service vendor for a term of five years to
be renewed annually.

The board approved the district crisis plan for the 2017-2018 school year.

The board reviewed the Department of Elementary and Secondary Education’s Annual Performance
report (APR) for the Palmyra School District. The district scored 96.8% this year. The board of education
thanks the entire district, staff, students, and parents for their support and hard work. All community
stakeholders can be proud of this score on the APR.

In new business, the board approved the MSBA Full Maintenance Agreement for a period from October
31, 2017, through November 1, 2018.

The board approved filing dates for the Board of Education election to be held on April 3, 2018. The first
day for candidate filing is December 12, 2017, and the last day for candidate filing is January 16, 2018.

In new business the board named Kinsey Cissna as the District ELL Coordinator.

In other new business the board agreed to partner with the Missouri Career Center in Hannibal to become
a Marion County Work Ready Community member.

The board adopted the updated Homeless policy for the 2017-2018 school year.
In new business the board approved the Building/Facility Rental fee schedule for 2017-2018.

In other new business the board accepted the resignation due to retirement from Paul Lehenbauer, bus
driver.

The board hired Amie Damotte as a Parent Educator for the Parents as Teachers Program.
The board approved the early graduation request of Savannah Neisen, Senior.

The board renewed their agreement with the City of Palmyra to retain a School Resource Officer. The
board agreed to hire Officer Patrick Anderson to fill the position beginning January 3, 2018.

The board approved additions to the substitute teacher list as presented.



